Chickaloon Community Council Minutes for General Meeting: January 10, 2007 at Chickaloon Community Hall

Officers Present:  Warren, Steve, Lisa, Pat, Jenni

Members Present:  Bob, Linda, Paul, Sue, Herb, Bill, Kathy, Craig, Donna, Dean, Mike, Karl, Frankie, Charlie

Meeting began at 7:01 p.m.  The meeting was duly noticed, and there is a quorum.

Previous Meeting Minutes of December 13, 2006 are approved with unanimous consent.

Secretary’s Report:  The only notable correspondence for this month is the MSB request for comments on the bed tax fund proposal.

Treasurer’s Report:  The TV and Hall electricity bills were noted to increase.  Craig volunteered to check TV tower status, shovel out the dish and check the vent. 

Chair’s Report:  The broken entry light is ready to be replaced for approximately $95.  Steve will finish the project.

Old Business:  In an attempt to conserve funds, it was decided to look into water heater wiring to inspect possibilities of shutting off water heater when not needed.


It has been noted that there is not fire extinguisher in the Hall, Pat will talk to Eric to see if he will help us get one.


The annual fire service meeting was held but only two board members and one subscriber showed up, so the meeting was canceled due to no quorum.


DNR has scheduled a public meeting for February 7th to share background and hear comments on the Chickaloon Coal Project Exploration Permit.  30 day public comment period ends February 12th.


In regard to the Gas Spurline Proposal:  ANGDA and AGPA put forth a memorandum of understanding for purposes of improved communication.


A brief overview of the Democracy School Workshop was presented.  It basically was an overview of the history of self determination of communities to make their own rules.  A three day workshop is scheduled in February to take place in Anchorage.

New Business:  A new Matanuska valley conservation group was announced by Paul, with the mission “to promote and preserve the ecological integrity, economic sustainability and quality of life within the Matanuska River watershed.”  The current project is to fight the leasing of nearly 17% of the Moose Range surrounding Chickaloon for coal exploration and development.


It was decided to officially thank Sharon for coordinating use of the Community Hall with a thank you gift bought by donations from the Council members.


Thanks to Herb for donating the large chalkboard for the Hall.


It was decided to hold a special meeting on Wednesday, January 31, 2007 at Chickaloon Community Hall for the sole purpose of discussing a possible resolution and/or comments to be made regarding the Coal Exploration Permit at DNRs public meeting on February 7th.

Announcements:  The next Comprehensive Plan Review Meeting will be January 17th at 7 p.m.


ANGDAs next meeting will be January 29th in Anchorage.  Interested persons may teleconference into the meeting.

The next general meeting will be Wednesday, February 14th, 2007 at the Chickaloon Community Hall.

The meeting ended at 8:31 p.m. 

Signatures:
Chair____________________________, Secretary_____________________________

